
 

 
PURPOSE:    



Item 9: Transfer Workgroup Reflections 
Item 10: Workforce Workgroup Reflections 
Item 12: OPC Workgroup Reflections 
 
Present: 
Adiel Velasquez, Andrea Hanstein, April Henderson, Bernata Slater, Bernie Day, Casie Wheat, Craig Gawlick, Denise Perez, Denise Swett, 
Erica Onugha, Kimberlee Messina, Kurt Hueg, Meredith Heiser, Nanette Solvason, Paul Starer, Robert Cormia, Roberto Sias, Sarah 
Munoz 
 
The meeting began at 1:30 PM. 
 
Item 1: Welcome 
Roberto Sias welcomed the group. Sias reminded PaRC that Judy Miner and Dolores Davison could not attend this meeting due to 
conference travel. Sias amended the agenda, 



actually doing in terms of student equity. Sias stated that Foothill had a history of addressing student equity with outreach to traditional 
ethnic communities; however, the campus now needed to touch on all facets of student access. Sias stated that there was a hope for the Core 
Mission Workgroups to collaborate and move forward with the student equity agenda.  
 
Onugha noted that the executive summary was critica



Munoz reflected on the second objective of the Basic Skills Workgroup, which was to expand the Math Bridge Program and collaboration 
efforts. Munoz reported that ninty-two percent of students that attended the first week of the program completed the program, while ninty-
one percent of those students that attend the second week completed the program. Munoz noted that last year the program offered 
Counseling 5, but many of the students had already taken that course; this year the program will offer an informational session on the last 
day of the program, which will inform students about the available services on campus. Munoz announced that the program’s registration 
was currently open. 
 
Henderson reported on the progress made on the third objective, which was to improve student outcomes, close the achievement gap, and 
conduct data analysis regarding student needs with special focus on underrepresented populations. Henderson mentioned that Basic Skills 
Workgroup hoped to collaborate with Student Equity Workgroup 




